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Beginning on March 29, 2019, Michigan employers with 50 or more employees will be required to provide 

eligible employees paid medical leave under the recently enacted Paid Medical Leave Act (the “Act”). If you 

are an employer covered by the Act, then you must do a number of things. First, and most importantly, you 

must provide “eligible employees” paid medical leave under the terms of the Act. Second, you must display 

a poster containing specific information about the Act in a conspicuous place accessible to eligible 

employees (available on the web at http://bit.ly/2KfTjXK). Third, you must retain records documenting 

hours worked and paid medical leave taken by eligible employees for at least one year for review by the 

Michigan Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs.  

 

The Act leaves employers with many questions; accordingly, there has been significant non-compliance 

with the Act. What employees are eligible for paid medical leave under the Act? What benefits must be 

provided under the Act? What are permitted uses of paid medical leave under the Act? The answers to 

these questions are beyond the scope of this article; instead, employers are advised to consult with their 

counsel to determine the proper course of action based on their unique circumstances and the policies and 

procedures contained in their handbook. 

 

DISCLAIMER 

All information, content, and materials available herein are for general informational purposes only and is 

not, nor is intended to, constitute legal advice of a general or particular nature.  Information contained 

herein may not contain the most up-to-date information. All liability with respect to actions taken or not 

taken based on the contents herein are hereby expressly disclaimed.  The content is provided "as is;" no 

representations are made that the content is error-free. 

Readers should contact competent counsel to obtain advice with respect to any particular legal 

matter.  Readers should act, or refrain from acting, based solely upon information contained herein. Use of 

this website, newsletter, or any related links or resources, does not create an attorney-client relationship 

between the reader and the Southfield Chamber of Commerce or its contributors. 

The views and opinions contained in this site are those of the individual authors writing in their individual 

capacities and may not reflect the views and opinions of the Southfield Chamber of Commerce.  
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